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Leading worship for youth
service with a few of the

boys, I think Aran had a lot
of fun being part of the

praise team.

Prayer over the youth during
one of our normal services.

Aran’s baptism. I know this
was a big step and decision
for him personally. Proud of

him and expecting God to
continue working on him. 

At the beginning of the month, a new AIMer
arrived. Once again this is an AIMer that had

been a part of the last AYC trip to Japan. Glad
to see people coming back, and expecting this

year’s AYC trip to also impact and call young
people to missions.

Me and him have been doing a lot of walking
and exploring around the island, and

fellowshipping almost every night.

We have also been working on some projects
around the church, including repairing our

leaking baptismal tank, and
printing/laminating photos to be displayed.

We have been seeing a lot of returning visitors
at the church this month, including a few that
are youth aged. We’re believing that they will
continue coming and become new members

of the youth group.

Due to a local marathon, we changed our
potluck service time to an evening service

with a dinner potluck. We ended up having a
really great turnout.

We’ve had a few services with a strong
presence during prayer and worship, and

many of our youth have been getting touched
by God. I know he’s working in their hearts,

but continue to pray that they chose God over
worldly influences.

We also had a couple holy ghost infillings.

Bro. Hosmer spoke during our youth service
this month, sharing some of his personal

testimony. Afterwards Aran, the youth from
the ramen restaurant, decided he was ready

to become baptized.
I’m also still teaching Bible studies to him

when his schedule allows it.


